
 

Testimony in Support of HB23 (SB234) - ​Personal Information - State and Local Agencies - 
Restrictions on Access 

To: Delegate Luke Clippinger, Chair, and Members of the Judiciary Committee 

From: Alex Kohn, Columbia, MD, 21045 (alex.kohn76@gmail.com) 

Date: January 24, 2021 

Please support HB23. This bill will help people feel safe enough to get a driver's license and the 
correct training to be able to drive legally. In the hopes of improving road safety and saving lives 
in Maryland, I urge you to pass this bill. It is awful to use people’s personal data and information 
to assist ICE in arresting them and it is a huge invasion of privacy and misuse of data. In addition 
to this the MVA has more than enough to do, and it takes months to get a drivers license 
appointment time or other services from the MVA. There is no need to have “helping ICE 
agents” on the list of actually important work they do. 
 
Please support the Maryland Driver Privacy Act. 
 
Thank you, 
Alex Kohn 


